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First positive case of COVID-19 (Coronavirus) 
 

March 25, 2020 

The Avon Board of Health has been informed of an Avon resident that tested positive for COVID-19. This is 

the first positive case in Avon. The Health Agent has been in contact with the positive case and has traced all 

close contacts of the case. The contacts have been notified and are following CDC guidelines for self-

quarantine. 

Currently, there are 129 positive cases in Norfolk County and 1159 positive cases in Massachusetts. 

With increased testing capabilities of COVID-19, Avon will likely see more positive cases. It is vital to 

maintain social distancing, limit exposure to others, avoid crowded places, stay at home as much as possible and 

to continue handwashing and personal hygiene efforts in order to slow the spread of this disease. 

The Avon Health Agent continues to work with the Massachusetts Department of Public Health (DPH) who is 

working closely with the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and other Federal agencies. 

The Avon Board of Health strongly advises that anyone who feels ill, remain at home and call their primary 

care provider to see if they meet the criteria for COVID-19 testing.  Symptoms include fever, cough and 

shortness of breath. Before visiting your doctor, call ahead to let them know about your symptoms. 

More information about coronavirus can be obtained by the following: 
 

• Town of Avon website: https://www.avon-ma.gov/home/pages/covid-19-updates  

• Massachusetts Department of Public Health: www.mass.gov/covid19 

• Calling Massachusetts 2-1-1 or visiting https://www.211info.org/corona-virus 

• United States Centers for Disease Control and Prevention: https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019- 

nCoV/index.html 

• World Health Organization:  https://www.who.int/emergencies/diseases/novel-coronavirus-2019 

• The CDC website is https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html  

• DPH Epidemiology Line, 24 hours a day/7 days a week at 617-983-6800 

• To get up-to-date alerts sent directly to your phone, text COVIDMA to 888-777. 

We will continue to share information to ensure you are updated as quickly as possible. 

Sincerely, 

Kathleen Waldron 
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